Appendix D

Nottinghamshire
County Council

Proposed admission of Capita IT Services (BSF) Limited into the
Nottinghamshire Pension Funds, as a transferee admission body under
the provisions of the Regulation 6 of the Pension Regulations.

Capita IT Services (BSF) Limited has a contractual agreement with The Bulwell
Academy to undertake the ICT function in respect of the first phase
implementation of the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) project. The service
transfer took place on 2" September 2009 and the contract period is 5 year with
an option to extend for 12 months and 5 years thereafter.

This arrangement involved the TUPE transfer of 2 employees of The Bulwell
Academy. Both employees are members of the LGPS and are engaged in the
delivery of the service. Capita IT Services (BSF) Limited intends to allow
continuity of LGPS membership through a transferee admission agreement with
the Nottinghamshire Pension Fund. The option to join the LGPS will not be
available to existing employees of the company.



